
Leading businesses associations call 
on parliamentarians to pass CUSMA 

without further delay 

Ottawa, February 27, 2020 – With the conclusion of the House of Commons Standing Committee on 
International Trade’s study of Bill C-4, An Act implement the Agreement between Canada, the United States 
of America and the United Mexican States, a group of leading Canadian business associations called on all 
parliamentarians to pass the bill without further delay.   

Given the numerous challenges facing the Canadian economy, now is the time to set aside short-term 
political interests for the national interest. 

Thousands of Canadian businesses and millions of jobs depend on trade and investment with the United 
States, our most important trading partner. With the Unites States and Mexico already ratifying this 
important agreement, there should be nothing stopping Canada from ending the uncertainty and finally 
restoring long-term predictability to North American supply chains.

The message was delivered by the Business Council of Canada, the Canadian Agri-Food Trade Alliance, 
the Canadian Chamber of Commerce, the Canadian Federation of Independent Business, and Canadian 
Manufacturers & Exporters. Together, they represent companies of all sizes, in all regions of the country, 
from all sectors of the economy, and employing millions of Canadians.


